
ANZAC DAY – 
LEST WE FORGET
This year ANZAC Day was commemorated a little 
di� erently to the usual gathering on the Main Lawn 
at Cottesloe Civic Centre. Many members of the 
community paid their respects by participating in the 
ANZAC Day driveway Dawn Service. Town of Cottesloe 
Mayor Phil Angers and Jon Sciortino, President, 
Cottesloe RSL Sub-Branch laid a wreath at the memorial 
at the Civic Centre. Jon Sciortino’s ANZAC Day address, 
usually delivered at the Town’s ANZAC Day event was 
recorded and is available to view on the Town’s facebook 
page at www.facebook.com/townofcottesloe/.

IT’S BULK WASTE 
COLLECTION TIME
Bulk waste collections commence this weekend. Items 
that can be placed out include; furniture, plastics, 
appliances, electronic waste, timber products, mattresses, 
cardboard and white goods (doors must be removed 
from fridges and freezers). Items that will not be collected 
are building materials, tyres, hazardous chemicals and 
poisons, fl ammable liquids, gas cylinders.  Green waste 
will also not be collected. Please do not place your items 
out until the weekend prior to your collection date. Place 
items neatly on your verge no later than 7am on the 
Monday of your collection week. Collection will occur 
during the next fi ve days.
Area 1
Place out on the weekend of 9/10 May. Items will be 
collected from Monday, 11 May
Area 2
Place out on the weekend of 16/17 May. Items will be 
collected from Monday, 18 May
Area 3
Place out on the weekend of 23/24 May. Items will be 
collected from Monday, 25 May. 

To fi nd out more visit www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au.
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LONG TERM CYCLE NETWORK
The Town has been working with the Department of Transport (DoT) 
since 2018 on a draft Long Term Cycle Network (LTCN) that the DoT 
is preparing for the Perth to Peel region. That year, the Town prepared 
an online survey and invited residents to participate. Responses 
received were used to develop various routes for the LTCN, which 
were supported by Council in 2019 before being submitted to the 
State Government for consideration. The DoT then presented a draft 
LTCN for Cottesloe which was recently put out to the community for 
further consultation and brought back to Council for endorsement at 
the April 2020 Council Meeting. 

The draft LTCN is a concept plan which designates a hierarchy of 
cycle routes as Primary, Secondary or Local. The main purpose of the 
document is for allocating future funding by the State Government. 
Once that has been established, the Town will consult with our 
community and work collaboratively with residents on designs 
developed for Council approval. View the draft LTCN at 
www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au (under Major Projects). 
To be kept up to date on this and other projects we encourage 
you to register to receive the Town’s monthly e-newsletter. 
Visit www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/contact-us.aspx and complete the 
registration form under Mailing List.

‘CONVERSE’
Following this year’s Sculpture by the Sea, the 
Town of Cottesloe has been fortunate to receive 
a donation of one of the wonderful sculptures 
from the exhibition.
‘Converse’ by WA artists Henning Meeves and 
Claire Molloy is an interactive piece exploring 
the symbiosis of people and place. It invites 
viewers to sit and listen to the silent story of a 
lone Cottesloe tree. The sculpture explores how 
we connect to the world around us and calls on 
individuals to listen a little closer to nature.
‘Converse’ has been generously donated to 
the Town by two art loving members of our 
community. It is now a permanent installation on 
the grass above Cottesloe Main Beach. Come 
and have a sit and experience ‘Converse’ next 
time you are walking by.

BE A RESPONSIBLE 

BE A RESPONSIBLE 
PET OWNER
We would like to remind you that when 
you are out and about in public places with 
your four legged friend, they must be on a 
lead at all times (except when you are at a 
designated o� -lead dog exercise area).  
For the safety of others, owners must have 
their dogs under e� ective control at all times.  
This is an obligation under the Dog Act 
1976 and failure to do so can result in a $200 
infringement for the person in control of the 
dog at the time. Please be a responsible dog 
owner and keep your dog on a lead.

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS
We have a new email address! For all email 
correspondence with the Town of Cottesloe 
please use town@cottesloe.wa.gov.au. Our 
previous email address will remain active for 
now however please update your address 
book at your earliest convenience. If you 
would like to get in touch with the Town’s 
Councillors for Council related matters visit 
www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/council/mayor-
and-councillors.aspx where you can fi nd their 
direct contact details. 

COUNCIL MEETINGS
Council Agenda Forums are held on the third 
Tuesday of the month at 6pm and Council 
Meetings are held on the fourth Tuesday 
of the month at 6pm. Agenda Forums 
are being held electronically and we are 
currently investigating ways for the public 
to participate in these online. Questions 
or statements can be submitted prior to the 
meeting to town@cottesloe.wa.gov.au

 Council Meetings are being held in the War 
Memorial Hall at Cottesloe Civic Centre, 
109 Broome Street. This meeting is open 
to the public however in order to comply 
with social distancing requirements 
capacity may be limited. Questions 
or statements can be submitted prior to 
the meeting to town@cottesloe.wa.gov.au. 
Agendas are available to view at  
www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/. 

The next Agenda Forum is on Tuesday, 
19 May and the next Council Meeting is 
on Tuesday, 26 May.

NATURE DISCOVERY SPACE
Construction of the Cottesloe Nature Discovery Space near Vlamingh 
Memorial is complete. 

Built by Nature Based Play in a dune restoration site above South 
Cottesloe beach, this amazing new space features water play, logs and 
rocks to climb and balance on, cubby frames and building sticks, rock and 
log carvings, ropes, winding paths, a fairy bridge and new plantings. 

Cottesloe Nature Discovery Space has been a joint project with Cottesloe 
Coastcare (including  Community Environment Funding raised via the 
o�  ce of Celia Hammond MP) and the Town of Cottesloe. We are excited 
that the space is complete and we look forward to announcing an opening 
event as soon as we can!


